
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Proudly part of the 
Aberfoyle Park Primary 
School Campus. 

 
THIELE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
 

2 Campus Drive,  Aberfoyle Park SA 5159 
Ph:  8270 4222  Fax:  8270 4773    
ABSENTEE LINE: 8270 4222 

School SMS Number:  0416 906 283 

 
Principal:  Mr Shaun Coghlan 
Deputy Principal: Mrs Sharon Willoughby 
Coordinator Student Wellbeing & Engagement: Carly Nash 

  Web Page: http://www.thieleps.sa.edu.au  
                                                 Email Address:dl.1664_info@schools.sa.edu.au 
                                                  

FEBRUARY 25, 2016 Newsletter No 3  

TERM 1, 2016 DIARY DATES: 

Week 4 
Friday February 26 
12.00 - Assembly 
 
Week 6 
Tuesday March 8 
CAMPUS OPEN DAY 
 
Week 7 
Monday March 14  
ADELAIDE CUP PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Tues March 15 –  
Friday March 18  
Year 6/7 Aquatics  
 

Week 8 
Monday March 21 
7.00 pm – Campus Conference 
Tuesday March 22 
6.30 pm – Finance Meeting 
7.30 – Governing Council Meeting 
Friday March 25 
Good Friday 
 

Week 9 
Monday March 28 
Easter Monday 
Friday April 1  
SPORTS DAY 
 

Week 10 
Mon April 4 – Friday April 8  
R - 5 Swimming  
 

Week 11 
Sunday April 10 
CAMPUS FAIR 
Monday April 11 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 
Friday April 15 
End of Term 1 
Early dismissal 2.00pm 
 

From the Principal 

Dear Parents / Caregivers, 
 
School Governance 
On Tuesday night last week, we held our Annual General Meeting.  Apart from hearing 
the highlights of our 2015 school year, the new Governing Council was elected. Your 
Governing Council for 2016 comprises of the following people. 
 
Continuing members until the end of 2016: 
 Juliet Craker 
 Carly Nash 
 Taimi Wall 
 Janet Shearer 
 Bernadette Cumming-Buntin 
 
The following parents were elected for a term of two years. 
 Fiona Salt  
 Kimberley Lerc  
 Michelle Bingham  
 Wendy Looi-Penhall  
 Ann-Maree Lewis 
 
At our first meeting of the new Council Tuesday night, Bernadette Cumming-Buntin 
was elected as Chairperson, Wendy Looi-Penhall elected as Deputy Chairperson, 
Janet Shearer as Treasurer, Juliet Craker as minutes Secretary and Ann-Maree Lewis 
as Correspondence Secretary.  
 
Also at this meeting a number of dates were also ratified.  Please note the following: 
 Monday April 11 will be a School Closure Day (The day after the Campus Fair) 
 Monday September 12 will be Pupil Free Day. This is during Show Week.  
 Friday December 16 will be a Pupil Free Day. 
 
Changes to screening requirements in DECD  
DECD’s relevant history screening requirements have changed, effective immediately, 
to make it easier for parents and guardians to volunteer their time.  
 Screenings are no longer required for parents or guardians if their child is in direct 

receipt of their services (excluding overnight camps, billets and homestays).  
 Parents or guardians who are governing council members do not require 

screening unless the governing council is the employing authority for an out of 
school hours care service.  

 
It is pleasing to see some relaxing of the requirements to make it easier for parents to 
volunteer in our school.  We will still require screenings for Campus wide programs.  If 
you need more information or unsure if you need a DCSI clearance, please contact 
Jane Dye. 
 
Cheers  
Shaun 
 



 

 

Do you like to sing, 
dance or act?  
   
 

Are you in Year 6/7? Want to try something new 
and challenging? 

Everyone is welcome! 
 

Then the Festival of Music Performance 
Troupe is for you! 

 

Audition bookings open on Monday, 
February 15, 2016! 

 
Audition bookings close on  

Wednesday, March 30, 2016. 
 

 
Weekly rehearsals are held at 3 locations: 
North - Parafield Gardens Primary on Tuesdays 
Central - Gilles Street Primary on Wednesdays 
South - Darlington Primary on Thursdays  
 

Rehearsals are from 4.15 - 5.45 pm.  
 
There will also be a few Sunday workshops. 
 
Each troupe will be involved in 4 performances 
accompanying the massed choirs at the Festival 
Theatre between the 12th and 23rd September, 
2016. 
 

Ask your choir, drama or dance teacher or 
principal for more information. Check out our 
website: www.festivalofmusic.org.au  or call the 
Festival Office on 8261 5438 for more 
information. 

 

ICAS – International Competitions and  
Assessments for Schools 

 
If you would like your child to participate in these 
assessments this year please complete the following 
tear off slip and return to the Front Office with your 
payment by Wednesday 30th March 2016. 
--------------------------------------------------------------- 

Subject Assessment Date Cost Student/s name 

Digital 
Technologies 

17th May $8.00  

 

Science 

 

31st May $8.00  

 

Writing 

 

13-17th June $17.00  

 

Spelling 

 

15th June $11.00  

 

English 

 

2nd August $8.00  

 

Mathematics 

 

16th August $8.00  

 

 
I give permission for my child:  
 
 
Name: ______________________________ 
 
Year: _______ Class: _______ 
 
to participate in the following International 
Competitions and Assessments for Schools (ICAS) 
 
Please find enclosed $ ______ Total entry fee/s 
 
Name of Parent/Caregiver: ________________ 
 
Signed: _________________      
 
Date: _________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Over the past fortnight the following 
notices have been sent home. 

 Rec – Year 5 Swimming 
 Year 6/7 Aquatics 
 Family Consent Forms 
 Campus Fair – Help Needed 

If you have not received any of the above, 
please request a copy either from your child’s 
class teacher or Thiele Reception. 

FESTIVAL OF MUSIC - TROUPE 

NOTES SENT HOME ICAS 



 
 
Sustainability 

Palmy spent the first 2 weeks in T2 Mrs Hill’s class. 
T8 Miss Curyer’s class had collected the most 10c 
containers, but had pieces of rubbish in their orange 
bin. Remember  

 Orange bins for 10c recyclable containers 
 Yellow bins for non 10c recyclable containers 
 Green bins for rubbish  
 Blue bins for white paper 

Who will Palmy visit this fortnight? 

Clean Up Australia Day 

Campus will be involved in Clean Up Australia Day 
on Friday 4th March. Please ensure your child brings 
a set of tongs for picking up rubbish, a container 
(plastic bag or bucket) to collect rubbish and a Litter 
Free Lunch.  

Thiele Sport Captains     

House  Captain 

  EYRE  Georgia OLIVER  
 

YORKE  Ruby HILL 
Lachlan O’KEEFFE  

MURRAY   

FLINDERS  Charne THRING  
 

 

Thiele Campus SLT Representatives 

 Jayden Richmond 
 Amelia Plowman 
 Lachlan O’Keeffe 
 Nikki Logan 

Thiele SRC Representatives 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Are you passionate about providing your child with the best 
sporting opportunities?  

Are you keen to see the Campus Sports Program continue 
to grow and improve?  

The Campus is currently seeking some new faces to join the 
Campus Sports Committee in 2016. We are in need of the 
following people: 

‐ Netball coordinator; 
‐ Assistant netball coordinator; 
‐ Football coordinator; 
‐ AusKick coordinator; 
‐ AusKick head coach; 
‐ Assistant soccer coordinator (Current coordinator is 

finishing up at the end of this year); 
‐ Campus Sports Fundraising team members.  

We are happy for people to share these rolls as obviously more 
hands makes less work! 

If you are interested in helping within any of the roles listed 
above, or would like further information about the roles, please 
contact Ben Searle or Nigel Bennett. 

Thanks for your support of Campus Sport! 

Ben Searle  
bsearle@nativity.catholic.edu.au 

Nigel Bennett 
bennettn@pilgrim.sa.edu.au 

House Captain Vice Captain 
EYRE 
(Yellow) 

Georgia OLIVER Thiele 
Elliott WAY  
Nativity 

Jenna 
DENHOLME  
Pilgrim 
Daniel FORDER 
Pilgrim 

YORKE 
(Green) 

Ruby HILL   
Thiele 
Lachlan O’KEEFFE   
Thiele 

Jessica 
PATTINSON  
Pilgrim 
Jack HUTTON  
Nativity 

MURRAY 
(Blue) 

Meagan UNDERDOWN 
Pilgrim 
Alex MATALONE  
Nativity 

Grace BALDOCK  
Nativity 
Byron JACKSON  
Pilgrim 

FLINDERS 
(Red) 

Charne THRING  Thiele 
Callum HILLIER Pilgrim 

Stephanie 
GARDINER  
Pilgrim 
Viron 
PANTELIDIS  
Pilgrim 

T1 Miss Phillips  Molise Otero  John Collington  
T2 Mrs Allen  Poppy Cubitt Darcy Wheeler  
T4 Mrs Wuttke  Oliver Shields  Lucy Sampson  
T5 Mrs Hill  Zade Stone  Mia Frier 
T8 Miss Curyer  Elora Bundy  Dale Shearer  
T9 Mrs Fletcher & 
Ms Gent  

Ryan Green  Lara Kammerman  

T10 Ms Evans  Oscar Freaney  Emily Henriques De 
La Fuente  

T12 Ms Hood  Leani Van Der Berg  Tanishq Singh 
T13 Mr Mazey  James Watson  Khy Looi-Penhall  
T14 Ms Chesson  Cameron Berkefeld  Kayla Pickles  
T15 Mr Geoghan  Cooper Ryan  Lily Dowley 
T16 Miss Gericke  Cooper McCabe  Sienna Marketis  

CAMPUS SPORTS CAPTAINS 

CAMPUS SPORTS COORDINATOR FROM SHARON WILLOUGHBY 



 

Aberfoyle Park HS  
Tuesday 22 March 
Ph. 8270 4455 
 

Reynella East College  
Tuesday 17 May 
Ph: 8329 2300 
 
Blackwood High School –  
Principal Tours 
March 29  
May 3, 24 & 31 
June 28 
Aug 2 
Sept 6 
Nov 1 
Ph: 8278 0900 for bookings 
 
Brighton Secondary School  
Wednesday 11 May 
Ph. 8375 8200 
 
Mitcham Girls High School –  
Open Day / Night 
Monday 9th May 2016 
Morning:  9:00 - 11:00am 
Evening:  5:00 - 8:00pm 
Principal's Address:  9:10am; 5:00pm; 7:15pm 
Tours during opening times 
Phone:   (08) 8272 8233 
 
Wirreanda High School –  
Wednesday 6 April from 4pm to 7pm 
Ph. 8329 7200 
 
 
 
 
                      

                 
Aberfoyle Park Thiele/Pilgrim 

           Primary School 

              Address: Campus Drive, 
             Aberfoyle Park 

                Schools Ministry Group along with           
Aberfoyle Park Schools Ministry Network Inc are 

seeking applications for this 21 hour per week 
position, commencing Term 2, 2016. 

The position exists to offer Chaplaincy Services 
to students, staff and the school community 

across both campuses. 
 

A Job and Person Specification, including details 
on “How to Apply”, is available from Schools 

Ministry group on 8378 6800 or 

mail@smg.asn.au 

For details about the next Information Session go 
to: www.smg.asn.au 

 

   
 

           

HIGH SCHOOL OPEN TIMES 

PASTORAL CARE WORKER 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


